ALL INDIA INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION

LIC BUILDING     SECRETARIAT ROAD      HYDERABAD 500 063

(E-mail: aiieahyd@gmail.com)

Cir.No.1 / 2016                                                                                            1st January, 2016
To 

All the Zonal/Divisional/State/Regional Units

Dear Comrades,

WELCOME NEW YEAR 2016
We wish a happy, purposeful and fruitful New Year to all insurance employees and the working class. We hope that the New Year will usher in peace, prosperity and progress for mankind.
As we celebrate the New Year, we must realise that the world is passing through very turbulent times. The world economy is still in the throes of a recession. It is yet to come out of the crisis that engulfed the capitalist world in 2008. In spite of the fact that billions of dollars have been pumped into the world economy, there is no recovery in sight. The United Nations estimates global growth of 2.4 per cent for the year 2015 and projects a growth of only 2.9 per cent for 2016. The Guardian predicts that the year 2016 will be a year of living dangerously for the global economy. The bailout packages have only fattened the perpetrators of the crisis; the workers continue to live a life of penury in the name of austerity. Job losses, job cuts, cuts in social security benefits like pensions, have become the order of the day. Workers across the world have come out on the streets to protest the onslaughts of neo liberal globalization.
While imperialist driven economic policies have ruined the lives of the people, US imperialism’s covert and overt support to socially regressive outfits has given rise to a new danger. This is in vulgar display in West Asia. With a very regressive and outmoded world view, the ISIS has become a real threat to world peace. Syria has literally been reduced to an amphitheatre for muscle flexing by the global players. It is important to note however that the desperate attempts of the US to continue to keep intact its status of the global hegemon is being increasingly challenged and it is being forced to cede ground to other players like Russia. 
India is also on the boil. The NDA government that came to power promising “Achhe Din” for the people has instead wrought misery on the lives of the common men. The Achhe din is nowhere in sight. Prices of essential goods have soared sky high. Our exports have fallen drastically by 17.6% between April and October 2015. Employment generation in the industrial sector is on the decline. The services sector that contributes the biggest share to the country’s GDP, has shown a fall in net profit of a huge minus 33.9% according to the RBI. The less said about the plight of our farmers the better. Distress suicides amongst farmers have become an everyday phenomenon. What is alarming is that on an average 2035 farmers are quitting farming as a profession every day! The government is however unperturbed. The government is only obsessed with the GDP growth rate. Rather than increasing aggregate demand by scaling up public investment, every sector of the economy is being thrown open to FDI. 
Disinvestment of successful public sector undertakings has become the new mantra. The basic democratic right of labour to protest is being curtailed in the name of labour reforms. It is however gratifying to note that the working people of India have refused to accept this and the 2nd September one day strike action was a powerful rebuff to the government’s attempts.
Alongside the attack on the self-reliant character of the economy, there have been invidious attacks on the plurality of our culture and ethos. A majoritarian outlook is sought to be forcibly imposed on the intrinsically pluralist ethos of India. Right to freedom of speech is the essence of democracy; that freedom is being savagely attacked.  Persons of uneven genius have however lent their voice to the rising chorus of protesters. It would be an important challenge for all of us in the New Year to safeguard and nourish the secular and pluralistic culture of India. 

The year that is past was an eventful one for insurance employees. The Insurance Bill was passed with a provision for increased FDI in the insurance sector. But it was the watchful eyes of the AIIEA that has hitherto protected the public sector character of LIC and the four general insurance companies. We have to be on our guard in the New Year, or else attempts will be made to dilute government equity in the public sector general insurance companies. Given the unusual love of the present government for foreign capital, attempts will also be made to increase FDI in insurance from the present 49 per cent. Drawing confidence form the past, we must brace for future struggles. The last year was also important for insurance employees from the point of view of the wage revision struggle. A correct political understanding and equally correct tactical line backed by the struggle of the employees helped us secure a very good wage revision from the unwilling hands of an authoritarian government. While all attempts are being made from the ruling dispensation to dilute the retirement benefits of employees and workers, our struggle succeeded in not only substantially increasing our present wages but also in ensuring that our future entitlements remained safe.
The New Year will therefore be the time for consolidation. We have to consolidate our organization and equip it ideologically so as to successfully meet the myriad challenges confronting the working class movement. Protecting and strengthening public sector insurance industry naturally is our most pious duty; but along with that we must also focus the attention of our struggle on building an egalitarian society free from exploitation and devoid of hatred of any kind.
Towards that end we must march forward in the New Year.

With Revolutionary New Year greetings,
























      Comradely Yours
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